Divisional Committee of Management, which now consists of the following mem-

Retire in 1905. Retire in 1906. Retire in 1907. Dr. J. Bayley. Dr. Harding. Dr. Amsden. Dr. Hunter. Dr. F. H. Edwards. Dr. Rawes. Dr. R. Stillwell. Dr. Wolseley Lewis. Dr. Lord.

Dr. D. G. THOMSON read a paper entitled "A Few Remarks on the Registration of Nurses and the Nurses' Registration Bill from the Mental Nursing Point of View" (see page 451), and after the discussion on this,
Dr. Morr, F.R.S., gave a lantern demonstration on "The Significance of the
Convolutional Pattern of the Human Brain."

Votes of thanks were passed to Drs. Thomson and Mott for their communications, and to Dr. Hunter and the Visiting Committee of the West Ham Asylum for having so kindly received the Division.

SOUTH-WESTERN DIVISION.

A meeting of the South-Western Division was held at Broadmoor Asylum on

Tuesday, April 26th.

Dr. Brayn was voted to the chair, and there was a numerous attendance of

members and visitors.

The minutes of last meeting were read and confirmed, and two candidates, Ernest John Manning, M.R.C.S., L.R.C.P., Assistant Medical Officer, Broadmoor, and W. Sim Garden, M.B., B.Ch., Assistant Medical Officer, Cotford, were elected members of the Association.

Dr. Macdonald was elected Hon. Sec., and Dr. Braine-Hartnell and Dr. Mac-

Bryan were elected representative members of Council.
Dr. Brayn and Dr. Soutar were elected members of the Committee of Management.

Friday, October 28th, was agreed upon as the date of the Autumn Meeting, and the members accepted Dr. Weatherly's invitation to meet at Bailbrook House.

Tuesday, April 11th, was named as the date of the Spring Meeting, 1905. The Hon. Sec. made a short statement regarding the report of the Committee

on Divisional Expenses. Dr. Baker read a paper on "General Paralysis and Crime" (see page 437).

Owing to the large amount of business to be got through, and the prolonged and interesting discussion on Dr. Baker's paper, it was agreed to postpone Dr. Cotton's paper to the Autumn Meeting.

Dr. Brayn was accorded a hearty vote of thanks for presiding and for his hospitality.

NORTHERN AND MIDLAND DIVISION.

A meeting of the Northern and Midland Division of the Medico-Psychological Association was held at Scalebor Park, Burley-in-Wharfedale, on April 7th, 1904, Dr. Gilmour presiding.

The following members were present:—Drs. Adair, Donelan, Eurich, Geddes, Groves, Johnstone, Kay, Legge, May, Middlemass, G. Mould, Merson, Macphail, Mackenzie, J. G. Macdonnell, Nixon, Pierce, Pope, Rambaut, Rutherford, Stewart, Maule Smith, and Trevelyan.

Visitors: Drs. Eddison, Archdale, Josephine Brown.
The following were elected ordinary members:—Percy Douglas Hunter,
M.R.C.S., L.R.C.P.Lond., Assistant Medical Officer and Pathologist, Durham
County Asylum (proposed by Drs. Skeen, Geddes, Pierce); George Francis May,
M.D., C.M.McGill, L.S.A., Assistant Medical Officer, Durham County Asylum
(proposed by Drs. Skeen, Geddes, Pierce); Alan Rigden, M.R.C.S., L.R.C.P.Lond.,